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IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

NOVEMBER 

20th Nov 

Bike Education 

21st Nov 

Bike Education 

24th Nov 

Grade 6 Fundraiser 

(Sausage Sizzle) 

27th Nov 

Bike Education 

28th Nov 

Bike Education 

 

DECEMBER 

4th Dec 

Bike Education 

5th Dec 

Bike Education 

8th Dec 

Grade 6 BIG DAY OUT 

11th Dec 

Swimming 

12th Dec 

State-wide Transition 

12th Dec 

Grade 6 Graduation Night 

13th Dec 

Swimming 

14th Dec 

Swimming 

15th Dec 

Bush Dance 

15th Dec 

Final Assembly 

4th Dec 

Bike Education 

18th Dec 

Curriculum Day— 

No Students at School 

19th Dec 

Curriculum Day— 

No Students at School 

20th Dec 

Last Day of School— 

1.30 Finish 

 

JANUARY  

 

29th Jan 

Staff return to school 

30th Jan 

Students return to school  

 



Principal’s Report 
 

Dear parents and carers, 

 

Wow, week 7 already! Term 4 and the year are flying by. We are having a great term with stu-
dents and staff settled into teaching and learning. Students are currently engaged in assess-
ment and the results and growth have been pleasing to see. 

 

Welcome to New Staff 

In 2024, PCS welcomes two new staff members: Jaria Bernaldo in Foundation and Karen Wil-
liams in Year 6. Both ladies come with previous experience in their respective year level. Jaria 
and Karen will both be here on the statewide transition day on Tuesday 12 December. Please 
introduce yourself and make them welcome to the PCS community. 

 

Classroom Structure for 2024 

Due to budgetary constraints, PCS will be going to 6 classes in 2024. They will be the following: 

 

 

What does this mean to be in a composite class? A composite class contains children from 
more than one year level. The research suggests that there is absolutely no evidence that com-
posite classes have a negative effect on teaching and learning. Teachers are used to teaching 
multiple academic ability levels in a classroom as we teach to the student’s ability, not their age. 
For example, in a year 1 class, you will have students at the academic year Prep as well as stu-
dents at year 2, possible year 3 level. This is nothing new to teachers. Composite classes are 
very different from years past.  

 

There is a general agreement in educational research that suggests composite classes can 
have social and emotional benefits for students. For example, it is far easier to find someone to 
play with in a class of 18, than a class of 10. 

 

If you have any concerns or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 

Year Level Teacher 

Foundation/Year 1 Jaria Bernaldo 

Years 1/2 Sebastion Hill 

Years 2/3 Jackie Wilmann 

Year 4 Melinda Sipthorpe 

Year 5 Caroline Wilson 

Year 6 Karen Williams 

Specialist - Art, Music and P.E. Tracey Mandemaker 

Specialist - Science Lauren Dobie 



 

2024 Foundation Students 

We have had our 2024 Foundation students participate in their transition sessions this 
term.  Last Monday, we had our 2024 Foundation teacher, Jaria Bernaldo run the session and 
did a fabulous job with the support of Libby. The final Statewide Transition Day on the 12 De-
cember. 

 

One of my favourite times in the week is visiting these sessions. I love seeing the joy on their 
faces and their engagement in the activities. We still have a few spots available for 2024, so if 
you know any families who are looking to enrol their child in Foundation for next year, encour-
age them to call the school on 03 5659 2356 - I’d be happy to take them on a tour of our great 
school! 

 

Car Park Safety 
For the safety of ALL children you are requested to leave and pick up your child/ren from the 
parent car park. The school car park is for the SOLE use of the Primary School Staff. If you re-
quire additional support, please contact Michael Smethurst (Principal).  

 

Building Works 

Poowong Consolidated School is currently having a toilet block upgrade. I would like to thank 
you for your continued patience, as I do know that this has made car parking difficult. This is 
scheduled to be completed by the end of term. Fingers crossed, even earlier! 

 

Student Leadership 2024 

On Monday, I visited the Year 5 classroom to discuss student leadership. I was thrilled to see 
Mrs Wilson had already started the conversation around what student leadership looks like, 
sounds like and feels like. We also discussed that you do not need a badge to be a leader. All 
senior students are role models to junior students as they look up to them. 

 

During 2023, the Year 6 student leadership and I meet approximately every fortnight to discuss 
and set the direction for the school. The current Year 6 student leadership are now updating the 
role descriptions to give to the current Year 5 class in preparation for the leadership speeches. 
One of the areas that was missing that is of paramount importance is attendance. As a leader 
you must be visible (visible leadership). Therefore, attendance at school must be high. This also 
aligns with the school and Department of Education expectations. 

 

We are excited to see our students embrace these leadership opportunities and are looking for-
ward to their continued growth and development as they take on these important roles. Good 
luck to all those applying, I wish all of our current Year 5 cohort all the best in their preparation 
for their Year 6 leadership speeches.  

 

Regards  

Michael Smethurst 

Principal 

michael.smethurst@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:michael.smethurst@education.vic.gov.au


 Students of the Week  

L to R:  Evie L and  Xavier C.  

 

 

Billy G’s Cookie Dough Fundraiser 

Back Row (L to R):  Jordyn M. and Kye C. 

Middle Row: (L to R):  Isabelle K., Brax F, 

James R. Evie G. and Memphis F.  

Front Row (L to R):  Tyler C., Laileh M.,  Chelsea M. and Matilda M.  

HANDS UP WHO IS BAKING ALREADY!! 

That’s our second major fundraiser for the year and what a great outcome we achieved.  

$1,356 was the total raised for the school. That’s 339 tubs of dough, which means 17 Christmas 

Cakes and 12,880 cookies to be cooked and eaten! 

Thanks to everyone who fundraised, purchased, shared links and packed orders. Your support for 

YOUR School doesn’t go unnoticed.  

Please keep an eye out for a fundraising survey that will be sent out in the near future. 

 



 

 

 



 




